MINUTES OF LRRHAA COMMITTEE MEETING on Monday, May 8th, at 7:30pm at the Community Centre 
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Member:  Terry Pike
   1.
Apologies.  Andrew Benfield, Nick van Hear & Jon Piggott
   2.
Minutes of the meeting held on 6th March 2017 were read and agreed.

   3.       Matters Arising.

a.   Health and Safety assessments have been updated by Ian and will be found in the folder in the container.

b.  Sunday strimmer and mower availability. A roster of who will open up the container and be available for queries 10:00 – 13:00 on Sundays will be posted. Terry offered to join the coalition of the willing.

4.
Financial state. Re Water: The treasurer’s new bar chart of cumulative actual usage vs budget will be updated weekly through the growing season and posted on the notice board in the hope that all members monitor this cost.  Re Budget to Date:  Equipment maintenance and repair costs are running higher than budgeted but will be partly offset as the strimmer and mower are loaned-out through the season. It was agreed that certain repair and maintenance costs should be considered capital replacement rather than ordinary expenditure. It was also agreed that the overrun on the water project should be allocated to the capital replacement pot.  The “Our Allotment Community” whiteboard accounted for a spike in stationery expense.

   5.   
OCC grant for Glebe fencing. The reduced OCC grant does not cover the cost    

             of materials for a stock fence. Given the area is not currently grazed, the committee 

             decided to install a 3-strand wire fence instead and ask Oxford Preservation Trust for 

             assistance. 

   6.       Water project. Phil reported everything is working, leak-free, and that final filling-in and concreting can be done. One manhole is ready. Khimding has encountered some needs and issues over works he is supervising and will consult with Phil. Taps have been left running several times in the past week, perhaps because the long sections of hose attached to deter spillage mask the fact that the water is running. Speculating as to why water pressure might seem little improved at points, Phil explained that he did not fully open the stopcocks when turning on the system. Air pressure tests will be deferred to the end of the season, as will the question of whether the piping for the toilet needs lagging. 

7.
Walk round 4th May. Paul and Lorin identified 18 plots with issues to be addressed. The relevant members are being advised via post or email. Paul has drawn up a list for reference at the next walk round on June 5th.

   8.
Behavioural issues. More than one instance has been reported of improper behaviour.
             The committee agreed this was unacceptable and the rules will be reviewed to consider

             whether the current general guidelines about behaviour need to be amended. It was agreed

             that the committee should address egregious cases as all allotment members have the right

             to enjoy their allotment without having to endure abusive, insulting or rude behaviour.
9.       Tractor Roster. On track.
10.
New maintenance regime. Members seem aware of and receptive to the new proposals. Implementation will be reviewed periodically. 

 11.
Plot markers. A few alternatives to the current wooden signs have already been 

             investigated. Slates are a new possibility. A majority is in favour of a members’ competition
             to decorate the markers. To be addressed again next meeting.
12.        Container sort-out. Thanks to Terry for rearranging the contents from most-used to 


least, front to back. Phil volunteered to identify duplicate or unnecessary items that 

             might be flogged or given to members.

 13.
Next OCC grant – solar? Applications will be invited this month. The committee 


discussed whether to apply for a grant to enable LRRHAA to utilise/supplement the 


existing solar cell to charge the tractor battery and electric strimmers, and to provide  

             lighting at the back of the container. Arnold has investigated this question in the 

             past. He will review his findings and advise. 

 14.
AOB.  
· Parking at the top of the allotments: the possibility of clearing space for two cars to manoeuvre rather than one will be discussed at the next meeting following a review of the site.

· Lighting at the back of the container was identified as a safety issue, irrespective of whether it is addressed as an OCC grant for solar power per 13 above.

· The door to the toilet needs to be repaired or replaced. (Chair has contacted Chris
the Chippy).

Date of the next Meeting:  Monday, 19th of June. Same place.
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